
The FileMaker Pro User Group

This summer sees the relaunch of the FileMaker Pro User Group, or to make it easier for 
everyone, FMUG. 

FileMaker Pro User Group is run for the benefit of all FileMaker Pro users, both the professional 
who needs to get the most out of FileMaker Pro or the beginner needing help getting up and 
running.

Joining FMUG brings numerous benefits. For a start new members receive a disk of handy 
FileMaker Pro templates. Then, every two months you will get FileMaker Pro News, the official 
newsletter. This is full of articles from users and developers, case studies, the latest news from 
Claris and is an excellent forum for answering queries as well as sharing tips.

On a day-to-day level perhaps the most useful service FMUG offers is a dedicated Help and Fax 
Line for technical support during UK office hours. For professional help in FileMaker Pro 
application development, the group also produces its own Developers and Trainers Directory.

In the future Arthur and Simon intend to keep developing FileMaker Pro News to incorporate 
more of the material its members need and find useful. In addition, regular FMUG meetings are 
planned to provide opportunities to meet and discuss what members are doing with FileMaker 
and how to get the most out of it.

Annual subscription for FMUG is available in the following categories:

Single User £40.00
Business Site £130.00
Computer Dealer £165.00
Trainer £180.00
Developer £180.00

For further details and an application form please phone, fax or write to, Simon Howe or Arthur 
Forbes Evans; The FileMaker Pro User Group, 211 Piccadilly, London, W1V 9LD. Tel: 0171 917 
9876  Fax: 0171 917 9870.


